



## Faith is our Foundation

Headteacher: Mrs M.E. Murphy

Archdiocese of Birmingham
Metropolitan Borough of Solihull

St. Peter's Catholic School
Whitefields Road, Solihull B91 3NZ
Tel: 0121 705 3988
E-mail: office@st-peters.solihull.sch.uk
www.st-peters.solihull.sch.uk

Friday 4th December 2020

Dear Parent/Carer of Year 7,

Due to staffing shortages, I regret to inform you that I have made the decision to close St Peter's to Year 7 next week. This means that no Year 7 pupil should come into school at all next week and should return on Monday 14<sup>th</sup> December. Please note, this is not a self-isolation period.

This is a decision that has not been taken lightly, but it has been made in the interest of health and safety and in consultation with Public Health England and the Local Authority. The reason we chose Year 7 is that they are the only year group yet to affected by self-isolation.

I know this is a decision that may worry some parents and children. However, be aware that your child will be taught via Microsoft Teams for four hours every day. If your child needs a reminder of how to use this platform, the pupil guide to Teams is attached. Pupils can access it from any device, including a mobile phone. Lessons can be accessed via the calendar or the app.

Please complete this Microsoft Form to confirm receipt of this letter.

Thank you for your ongoing support during this difficult time.

Yours faithfully,

Maire EMurphy

Mrs M. E. Murphy Headteacher









